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From Your President

Dear EUWC Friends,

We are now approaching the end of our 2021-2022 season! 
A nominating committee has been named. Many thanks to Rosalie Cooper, 
Margaret Faust, Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn and Nicole Mills for agreeing 
to serve. Please consider serving in any capacity if you are called to represent 
this amazing group.

This month we welcome Carol Kemker as our speaker. She has had a career at 
the U.S. EPA and is engaging and is an enthusiastic supporter of the EPA. She is 
prepared to discuss the importance of water and the social justice implications 
of clean water for the world.

Our Share-the-Care this month is the Nicholas House. This storied institution 
provides safe housing for families of any size or makeup in order to keep them 
intact in a shelter or apartment based setting. Nicholas House focuses on 
breaking the cycle of poverty and homelessness by following families for up to 
two years after they leave the program,

We are working to arrange transportation to the March meeting on the Oxford 
campus. Look for more information on that and we will have a sign up at our 
February Meeting.

All my best,
Cheryl



Information for Zoom Meeting

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4510157234?pwd=SEEwcnBFYjNHeENUQUE4
N1JPWDZFUT09

Meeting ID: 451 015 7234
Passcode: 071802

One tap mobile
+13126266799,,4510157234#,,,,*071802# US (Chicago)
+19292056099,,4510157234#,,,,*071802# US (New York)

Dial by your location
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York)
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC)
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose)
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)

Meeting ID: 451 015 7234
Passcode: 071802
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kYkvNaFay



Need to host an EUWC interest group meeting?
Need to host a zoom meeting for one of our interest groups? Please contact Cheryl 
Murphy and we can set up a zoom meeting using our EUWC account.

Corresponding Secretary Request
Do you know of a member who is ill? Injured? In need of a little cheering up? Death 
in a member’s family? Please contact me so that I may correspond with her on behalf 
of the membership. Please reach me at thopkin@aol.com or phone or text to 
404-617-5172. 
Thanks! Teri Hopkin

Memorial Library Fund

The following beloved members or spouses will be memorialized
 in our annual yearbook:

Janice Benario
Maureen Rollins
Neil Penn
Robert Pollet
William Cody

Emory University Woman’s Club Scholarships

Tricia Lewis: Recipient of the Graduate Fellowship Award

Rollins Scholarship:  Taylor Burey

Emory Arts Scholarship:  Hayden Hubner (Dance)



Emory University Woman’s Club
2021-2022 Schedule

DATE			  EVENT			   LOCATION/TIME	  	 SPEAKER
	
August 24		  Executive Board Mtg	 HMH	10-12		

Sept 14 or 28	 Fall Welcome		  HMH  10-12

October 		  Tuesday Tastings			 

October 26		  Membership Meeting	 HMH	10-12			  Carolyn Clevenger
October 26		  Past President’s Lunch	 HMH 12:30-2:00

November 16	 Membership Meeting	 HMH	10-12			  Molly Gunn	
December 14	 Holiday Brunch		  HMH	10-12

January 11		  Executive Board Mtg	 HMH	10-12

January 21		  Tuesday Tastings			 

January 25		  Membership Meeting	 HMH	10-12			  Stephanie Frostbaum
					   
February 		  Tuesday Tastings			 

February 22		  Membership Meeting	 HMH	10-12		

March 		  Tuesday Tastings		

March 22		  Membership Meeting 			 

April 			  Tuesday Tastings

April 26		  Membership Meeting	 HMH	10-12			  Tricia Lewis, Graduate 		
									          		  Fellowship Recipient
		
May 10		  Spring Luncheon		  HMH	11-2

May 17 		  Executive Board Mtg	 HMH	10-12

To Be Added	 Anniversary Event 	



Interest Groups

Friday Morning Book Club
The Friday morning book club will meet February 25th on Zoom from 10 -12.  The 
discussion of The Island of the Sea Women by Lisa See will be led by Barbara Hund.

Thurs book Club 
This month’s meeting will be by Zoom on February 3 at 1:00 PM.  We will discuss A 
Well Behaved Woman by Therese Anne Fowler.  Next month we’ll meet March 3 to 
discuss Asymmetry by Lisa Haliday.  For further information, email or call Joanie 
Edmondson at 404-325-1432.

Contract Bridge: Contact Missy Cody or Cathy Findlay. 

Tuesday Tastings meets at neighborhood restaurants on the third Tuesday of the 
month. Contact Nicole Mills. On Hiatus for now.

Handwork Group (quilting, knitting, beading, etc.) Contact Barbara Froehlich. On 
hiatus for now.

Field Trips contact Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker.

EUWC is now registered with AmazonSmile. This is an easy way to support the 
club. Just designate “Emory University Woman’s Club” as the charity you wish to 
support. Then .5% of the price of eligible items you purchase at https://smile.ama-
zon.com will flow into our bank account



Officers 2021-2022

President						      Cheryl Murphy
1st Vice Presidents, Membership		  Dee Zesiger, Terry Hurst, Judy Michna
2nd Vice President, Yearbook		  Susan Neel 
3rd Vice President, Newsletter 		  Lex Gilbert
Recording Secretary				    Teri Hopkin
Treasurer						      Barb Froehlich 
Parliamentarian					     Bette Walton

Chairs of Standing Committees

Achievement Award				    Rosalie Cooper, Sharon Gunn
Anniversary Celebration			   TBA
Archives						      Martha Catherwood, Judy Michna, 
							       Carol Penn, Terry Hurst	
Corresponding Secretary			   Teri Hopkin
Egleston Gift Shop				    Kay Nicolaysen
Facebook						      TBA
Fields Trips					     Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki
Finance						      Barb Froehlich, Martha Catherwood, 			 
							       Lex Gilbert, Dee Zesiger, Bette Walton, 		
							       Cheryl Murphy
Graduate Fellowship				    Bette Walton, Barbara Hund
Hostesses						      Missy Cody
Long Range Planning				    Joanie Edmondson, Rosalie Cooper
Membership Communication		  Martha Catherwood
Memorial Library Fund			   Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn
Oxford Liaison					     Carol Penn
Photography					     Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn
Programs						      EUWC
Publicity						      Lex Gilbert
Scholarships					     Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi
Share the Care					     Carolyn Arthur
Spring Luncheon				    Ann Marie Factor
Tuesday Tastings				    Nicole Mills
Webmaster					     Susan Neel



Welcome New Members

We are eager to give you a proper welcome and some important informa-
tion about EUWC. Send an email to either one of your Membership VPs:
Judy Michna        judmichna@gmail.com
Terry Hurst          terry.hurst@gmail.com

Debbie Seligman; 1416 Montevallo Cir Decatur 30033
404-219-5126 DAS9@comcast.net

Monica Ali (husband Flynn Warren, retired Oxford Chem dept) 2642 
Tanglewood Rd Decatur GA 30033 706-201-6515

Susan Todd-Raque, 11 Lenox Pointe NE Ste A, Atlanta GA 30324
toddraque@mindspring.com

Becky Conover  1544 Holly Lake Cir, Snellville Ga 30078  770-630-3645  
bky0612@gmail.com



News about Amani Women Center

Historical Note: The founder of Amani Women Center, Doris Mukangu, was our 
Rollins School of Public Health Scholarship recipient for 2016.

Amani Women Center in offers 3 unique programs utilizing a holistic approach 
designed to build and sustain healthy families within the home and the 
community.

• Amani Sewing Academy (AWC) - Workforce Development & Life Skills
• Healthy Families Program (HFP) - Support Services (Civic & Social)
• Leadership Program - (ACALP) - Amani Com-
munity Ambassadors.

The Amani Women Center was recently able to 
move into their new space at 3777 Church Street, 
Clarkston. 

AWC has done a terrific job getting refugees to 
participate in the virus vaccination program.  
Over 600 people have been vaccinated for Covid 
as well as the flu.

The Amani Sewing Academy has established a scholarship program. The donation 
of $50 per month for six months will facilitate a woman refugee to flourish in so 
many ways. The ASA has a waiting list of women desperate to participate, learn a 
skill well and establish a vehicle for an income. Since many of the women 
cannot afford the monthly fee, there is an opportunity to help. If you contribute, 
you will be assigned a student with whom you can become as involved as the two 
of you would like. In other words, your contribution could be more than fiscal. But 
if contributing money only is your wish, that is possible as well. You will be invited 
to the graduation at the end of the program at which each student receives their 
own brand-new sewing machine and lots of hugs. Please consider helping out this 
worthwhile group.

The popular boutique will soon be open at the new location. We will provide infor-
mation as soon as it is available.

https://amaniwomencenter.org/donate/



EUWC Membership Form 2021– 2022

Name                                                                                                                                                                                         

Address, including PO  Box                                                                                                                                       

Telephone                                                                            

Email                                                                             

Spouse’s Name (if any)                                              

Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes              No           

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)                                                                                                                                  

If you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? 
Yes                 No          

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for Please complete for and 
send with your check made out to EUWC for $30.00 to Barbara Froehlich, 1134 Vistavia Cir, 
Decatur Ga 30033


